The Fairways at Torrington

Board of Directors Regular Meeting

Wednesday, August 15, 2012

837 Charles Street

PRESENT:
Connie Hall, President; Paul Summers, Treasurer; Maryann Delay, Acting Secretary; Robert Burrows, Property Manager.  Absent: George Foster, Vice President; Joyce Almstedt, Secretary.   Also attending: Unit Owners #65, #151

and #36.


CALL TO
ORDER:
The Board of Directors meeting was called to order at 6:04 p.m.  The Board

went into Executive Session at 6:05 p.m. to discuss confidential matters, and
adjourned at 6:30 p.m.  The Board then went into Open Session at 6:31 p.m.


BUSINESS:
Unit owners had general questions.


MINUTES:
Motion was made by P. Summers to approve July 18, 2012 minutes, seconded



by M. Delay.  All in favor, motion approved.

FINANCIAL REPORT:


 Bob Burrows, Property Manager, reviewed the Financial Report for period
 ending July 31, 2012.  Asset balance:  $246,514.32.


MANAGER’S REPORT:



Action Points and Work Orders were reviewed.  The Board was updated on
projects re: deck staining, Spy Glass juniper pruning and Torrington Water Company water shutoff identification.  Bob reviewed The Fairways insurance policy re: possible additional coverage, such as for earthquake, sewer, workman’s

                        compensation.  Future work projects were raised such as the retaining wall at
                        Tamarack Ct, guardrails behind St Andrews Close and Spy Glass.  Sealing of joints where brick meets vinyl along some units, was discussed.  Bob will seek                       snow removal bids.

OLD BUSINESS:


The Fairways is now FHA approved.

NEW BUSINESS:


Motion made by P. Summers to apply one-time waiver for balances of $17 or under re: accounts 138-5148 in the amount of $5, 138-5274 in the amount of  $0.70 and 138-5669 in the amount of $8.60.  Seconded by M. Delay, all approved. Motion passed.

Unit Owner #134 submitted a letter suggesting speed bumps be placed on roads at the lower level of The Fairways.

ADJOURNMENT:


Motion made by P. Summers to adjourn meeting, seconded by M. Delay, all in favor, meeting was adjourned at 7:43 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Maryann Delay, Acting Secretary

